

### May 2010 Souvenir Sheet

The Lincoln Stamp Club's monthly news

#### Officers

President:

Vacant
Vice President:
Herb Henry
Secretary:
David Frye
Treasurer:

Ron Ecklund Board Member: Floyd Orr

Board Member: Carl Marks

### Meetings

The Club meets the first and third Thursdays each month, from 6:30–8:00 p.m.

#### Location

Gere Branch Library 2400 S. 56th St. Lincoln, Neb.

#### Contact

E-mail:

questions@lincolnstampclub.org Web:

www.lincolnstampclub.org Mail:

> PO Box 57434 Lincoln, NE 68505-7434

### **Affiliation**

The Club is an affiliate of the American Philatelic Society, APS# 0799-064882.

# Club marks passing of Alan Anderson

The Lincoln Stamp Club is saddened by the death of Alan Anderson, a good friend of the Club's members and a faithful leader.

Alan died on Monday, April 19. He had most recently served as the club's president. He was the 2006 recipient of the Lynn Casey Award, the club's annual recognition of a club member who has made an outstanding contribution to the hobby of philately.

Alan always undertook the tasks that no one else would accept. He had just volunteered to serve as LINPEX Chairman if the Club had a show in 2011.

He held a diversity of offices in the Lincoln Stamp Club, singlehandedly published the monthly newsletter for many years, served as exchange chairman, provided numerous interesting programs, exhibited at LINPEX, took responsibility for frame transport from Omaha for the show, and provided the members with an unending supply of recent used stamps.

He was born Sept. 20, 1948, at Kearney, Neb., to R. Howard

and Dorothy L. (Millett) Anderson. Alan graduated from York High School and attended the University of Nebraska for several years before joining the Air Force, serving his country in Viet Nam. He retired from the Army National Guard after 20 years of service.

He was employed by the State of Nebraska Treasurer's office. Alan was an active member of the First Evangelical Free Church in Lincoln, a member of the Lincoln Stamp Club and enjoyed photography.

On June 30, 2001, he was married to Elizabeth Richards at York.

He is survived by his wife, Elizabeth, of Lincoln, his daughters: Anne and her husband, Mike Taylor, of Benedict, Neb.; Holly and her husband, Ted Pool, of Hickman, Neb.; and Virginia Anderson of Lincoln.

Step-daughters include: Beverly and her husband, John Penrod Sr., of New Hampton, Iowa; and Kimberly and her husband, Christopher Buethe, of Gretna, Neb. His step-son is Martin

Herron of Norfolk, Neb.

Alan had six grandchildren. Also surviving are his mother, Dorothy Anderson, of Lincoln, two brothers: Kenneth and his wife, Sharon Anderson, of Kearney, Neb.; and Bert and his wife, Janet Anderson, of Lincoln, and a brother-in-law, Mark Nielson, of Omaha. He was preceded in death by his father, his sister Jacqueline and a step-daughter Christy Herron.

Funeral services were scheduled for Friday, April 23, 2010, at the First United Methodist Church in York with the Rev. Pat Norris officiating. Burial was in York's Greenwood Cemetery with memorials being directed to the University of Nebraska Foundation/Alan Anderson Scholarship Fund or to the Lincoln Stamp Club.

A memorial service in Lincoln was held on Tuesday, April 27, 2010, at the First Evangelical Free Church, 84th and Van Dorn.

The Club will miss Alan's leadership, commitment, dedication, his quiet good humor, and his warm welcome to guests.

## American Philatelic Society's benefits

Membership in the APS supports the hobby and opens access to a variety of services.

The American Philatelist— The world's premier stamp magazine written by our members for our members.

APEX Expertizing Service— Offers guaranteed opinions on the genuineness of all stamps by our committee of experts.

American Philatelic Research Library—Book loans, copy service, reference assistance, and new online catalogue.

APS Stamp Insurance Plan— The best and most comprehensive coverage available, featuring low cost for members and quality service, too.

Education Programs—Summer Seminar, Youth Programs, Internet and Correspondence Courses. Learning never ends, sign up today!

**Quick I.D.**—Helps identify that troubling stamp at a substantially lower cost than through the formal certification process.

More! Visit www.stamps.org.

### New This Month: U.S. Issues in May

May 12:

Katharine Hepburn, 44¢ commemorative, Legends of Hollywood Series, Old Saybrook, Conn.

### May 17:

Monarch Butterfly, 64¢ non-machinable letter rate, Butterfly Series, New York, N.Y.

May 27:

Kate Smith, 44¢ commemorative, Washington, D.C.

### **Newsletter Ideas**

Send info and stories to questions@lincoln-stampclub.org.

## May meetings

Business Meeting and Swap Night Thursday, May 6, 6:30–8:00 p.m. Gere Branch Library

My Treasures, by Herb Henry Thursday, May 20, 6:30–8:00 p.m. Gere Branch Library

Share your meeting ideas with Herb Henry, Vice President.

# Did you know ...?

Members of the Lincoln Stamp Club focus their collecting on a wide variety of interests. Specialties include both U.S. and foreign interests:

- U.S. Classic
- World Classics
- General

- Space
- Olympics
- German
- Whole World Since 1947
- World to 1970
- British
- Latin America
- Airmail
- Wrestlers on Stamps

### • Pitcairn Islands

- Manchukuo
- U.S. Booklets
- U.S. Plate Blocks
- U.S. Plate Number Coil Strips

June meetings

**Business Meeting and Swap Night** 

France and the American Legion,

Thursday, May 20, 6:30-8:00 p.m.

On the Web: www.lincolnstampclub.org/news

Thursday, June 3, 6:30–8:00 p.m.

Gere Branch Library

Gere Branch Library

by Carl Marks

- U.S. Mint
- U.S. Used
- Great Britain Used
- Canada Used

- Great Britain Machins
- United Nations
- Confederate
- Masonic
- Honey Bee
- Mexico Exporta Series
- U.S. State Revenues
- U.S. Used 1938-1988
- U.S. 1961 Forms and Uses.

LINCOLN STAMP CLUB PO BOX 57434 LINCOLN NE 68505-7434